Burneston Swainby-with-Allerthorpe & Theakston 
Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 29 July 2024 in St Lambert’s Church
Attended:  Chairman:  Councillor C Stebbing
Councillors E McIntyre, A McIntyre, M Inkester, L Nugent, O Carter,
S Walker and D Blythe.
Members of the Public: 4
Public Questions:  None.
Co-option of a new Parish Councillor:

David Blythe was proposed by Councillor C Stebbing, seconded by Councillor

Nugent and agreed by all \members to join the Parish Council.
The Chairman welcomed the new Member and he signed the Declaration of 

Acceptance.

1. Apologies:  County Councillor J Weighell.
2. Minutes of the last Meeting and Minutes of the AGM were accepted by all Councillors and signed by the Chairman.
3. North Yorkshire Council Report:  No Report. 
4. Clerk’s Report: The Clerk informed the Council that an email had been received from North Yorkshire Council with suggestion of names for the roads in the new development.  The names supplied by the developers were not acceptable to the Members and the following names were suggested. Clerk to action.
Manor House Close and Hartley Drive.
5. Highways: Councillor M Inkester gave a report on his meeting with Highways Officers to discuss the traffic problems in the village.  No assistance has been offered but Councillor Inkester will carry on pursuing this issue. Speeding traffic through the village is still causing a problem and data is still being collected from the traffic signs and were passed on to Highways.  The new development causing extra traffic problems were also pointed out to the Officers, again no solution was suggested.
It was suggested that a solar battery panel be purchased at a cost of £1,500.  Funding for this will be explored.

6. Planning Applications:  The new conditions included in the development of 23 houses being built in Burneston was discussed.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to the Planning Department asking for clarification on the following points:
1. The width of the new roads within the development.

2. An explanation on the removal of the disabled car parking and if these are being re-instated.

3. An email to be sent to the Head of Planning expressing disappointment that new conditions are being considered after this Planning Application had been granted and an explanation for this.

7. Planning Decisions: Noted.
8. Play Equipment Reports:  The Report was discussed and agreed that picnic benches would be purchased and various types of goal posts would be researched. The Council will look into funding for new goal posts.  It was also decided that Councillor C Stebbing would contact the grass cutting Contractor and ask for the area of grass used for playing football on should be cut shorter.
9. Grass Cutting:  It was agreed that the grass cutting contract would be discussed at the next meeting.

10. Allotments:  Nearly all the allotment rents have been received.  
The wild flower garden is being implemented.
11. Finance:  The Monthly Accounts were presented to the Council and agreed. 
12. Items for the next Agenda:
Grass Cutting Contract.

Budget and Precept.

13. Date for the next Parish Meeting:  Monday 7 October 2024.
.

